
 

 

 

 

Public Health Advisory 

Confirmed case of whooping cough on Calm Air flight 
MO 261 

April 4, 2024 
Nunavut-wide  

 
The Department of Health is advising Nunavummiut of a confirmed whooping cough 

(pertussis) case on Calm Air flight MO 261 from Whale Cove to Rankin Inlet on March 

17, 2024. Nunavut’s Chief Public Health Officer is advising anyone who travelled from 

Whale Cove to Rankin Inlet to monitor for symptoms. 

Call your health centre immediately if you were on the flight and develop a mild cough, 

are sneezing, or have a runny nose. Other symptoms are as follows: 

• A cough that lasts longer than a week.  

• A cough followed by an unusual sound that sounds like “whoop”.  

• Trouble breathing.  

• Vomiting after coughing.  

• Coughing that is worse at night.  

• A high fever (39°C and above) that lasts more than three days. 

You can prevent whooping cough by getting vaccinated. People should check that their 

vaccines are up to date. Precautions include:  

• Frequent handwashing.  

• Coughing into your sleeve or tissue.  

• Not sharing food, drinks, utensils or toothbrushes.  

Learn more about whooping cough by reading the pertussis factsheet available on the 

Department of Health website. 

### 

 

https://www.gov.nu.ca/sites/default/files/documents/2023-02/pertussis_fact_sheet_1.pdf


   

 

ᐋᓐᓂᐊᖃᕐᓇᙱᑦᑐᓕᕆᓂᕐᒧᑦ ᑐᓴᖅᑎᑦᓯᔾᔪᑏᑦ ᐊᑐᐃᓐᓇᐃᑦ ᐃᓄᒃᑎᑐᑦ, ᖃᓪᓗᓈᑎᑐᑦ ᐃᓄᐃᓐᓇᖅᑐᓐ ᐅᐃᕖᑎᑐᓪᓗ ᐅᕙᓂ www.gov.nu.ca. 

Public Health Advisories are available in Inuktitut, English, Inuinnaqtun and French on www.gov.nu.ca. 
Inungnun Aanniaqtailinikkut Unniudjutit hailihimajun Inuktitut, Qablunaatun, Inuinnaqtun Uiuitullu uvani www.gov.nu.ca. 
Les avis de santé publique sont disponibles en inuktitut, en anglais, en inuinnaqtun et en français au www.gov.nu.ca. 
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